
St Patrick’s Catholic Primary SchoolSt Patrick’s Catholic Primary SchoolSt Patrick’s Catholic Primary School   

Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250   

T: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.auT: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.auT: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au   

 

Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

 

P & F Meeting 

19 September  2018 

 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

 

 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

 

 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.30pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

 

 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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FOR YOUR FORWARD PLANNER… 

30/11   Family Movie Night “The Star” come on the night $5 family 

3 Dec   School Captain Speeches for 2019. 11.30am 

4 Dec   Choir & Band to Evergreen Nursing Home 

   & Imperial Centre 

5 Dec   Colour House Captain speeches  11.30am 

6 Dec   6.30pm Yr 6 Grad Liturgy 

7 Dec   Assembly 

10 Dec  Choir @ East Gosford Nursing Home 

13 Dec  Year 6 Fund Day to Avoca 

14 Dec  10.30am Thank You Morning Tea for our volunteers 

   11.00 Special Awards Assembly 

   Reports go home via email 

17 Dec  2pm Step up to 2019 classes both campuses 

18 Dec  10am End of Year Mass— students may leave early with parent 

19 Dec  Staff Development Day—Limited supervision available  

 

2019 

29-30 Jan   MAI Testing 

31 Jan   Year 1—6 begin school 

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL……. 

 
 

Dear Parents and students, 

It saddened me this week to hear that some of our parents had been discussing 

on social media, something that happened at school this week. At St Patrick’s we 

have always encouraged parents to contact the school, especially the teacher 

first to seek clarification about any concerns they may have. There is always the 

avenue of making an appointment to meet with Miss Perry or myself if parents are 

not happy with the communication with the class teacher. 

I can only continue to encourage parents to follow our protocol around communi-

cating with the school, as using Social Media as a means of discussing things can 

result in legal proceedings for those involved.  

On a happier note, last week’s colour fun run 

was a great success with approximately 

$6000.00 being raised, which will be used to 

purchase more ‘Eddisons’ for the students to 

use. These devices are used for ‘coding’ and 

the primary students that have been using 

them are very excited about them. 

Technology Update 

At the P & F Meeting I shared with the parents (unfortunately there was only a 

very small number of parents), what’s happening in the Diocese and our school in 

regards to Technology. The CSO has managed a very good deal for schools to 

lease IPADS from next year at a reasonable cost. This means that St Patrick’s 

will purchase/lease enough IPADS for each primary class to have one between 



 

two students next year. This is a very significant cost to the school over the next two years. I am very 

grateful to the P & F for agreeing to support this initiative by paying half of the cost with the school for 

the next two years. This amounts to approximately $16000.00 each year for two years.  

As you can see this is a very significant cost and one that the school and the P & F cannot sustain 

each year. This means that in 2021, we will probably be going BYOD, starting with year 4 each year. 

Exactly what this looks like I am not sure, but we have two years to look into this and ensure that the 

process to move this way is thoroughly worked out. 

 

Reports and Classes  

School reports for Semester 2 will be emailed to parents on Friday 14th December. Also with this email 

you will find out the class teachers for each grade. On Monday 17th December, the students will have 

Step Up at 2pm. This is when your child will meet their teacher for 2019 and also find out the other 

students in their class. 

I am very pleased to inform you that Ms Fiona Bolton will be the Acting REC for 2019, while Ms 

Fletcher is on secondment to St Brendan’s. Ms Bolton brings a wealth of experience and knowledge to 

the role. 

With Ms Fletcher at St Brendan’s next year, we have appointed Miss Kaitlyn Crawford in a temporary 

full time position. Miss Crawford has worked part time at ST Patrick’s over the past few years and we 

are very excited to have her working with us next year in a full time capacity. 

End of year  

Our last official last day for students is Tuesday 18th December. On this day we have Mass in the 

morning and the students are allowed to leave after Mass with their parents.  

On Wednesday, there will be minimal supervision for students until the end of the day. School will be 

closed on Thursday and Friday. 

 

Thank you Morning tea 

Friday 14th December is our Special Assembly and thank you morning tea for all of our helpers. Morn-

ing tea will be at 10am followed by Assembly. We look forward to seeing many of our parent helpers 

at the morning tea. 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Cheryl Walsh 

 



 FROM OUR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CO-ORDINATOR—Jacqueline Fletcher  



 FROM YOUR ST PAT’S ADMIN LADIES……….. 

An Update from Compass 
 

Thank you to those parents who have logged in to Compass and em-

braced the new system.  We have had many questions over the past few 

weeks of parents requesting their login details, asking for help with enter-

ing absence notes or having trouble opening attachments.  We do value 

your feedback.  Please continue to let us know if you are unsure of anything as this is something 

that is new to us too. 
 

A reminder that ALL communication (reminders, newsletters etc) to parents is now sent via Com-

pass with some general information and reminders published on our School Facebook Page.  If 

you have not received your login details, please contact the office as soon as possible as you will 

be missing out on important information.   
 

To add an absence note for your child, please click on your child’s photo and then click on 

‘Approvals’.  You will see a plus sign at the bottom of the screen.  Please use this to add your ab-

sence notes.  You do not need to contact the school by telephone or email if you have added this 

note via Compass as this information feeds directly to the class roll for the teacher to see.  Please 

be careful when selecting the times that your child is absent, if it a full day absence you do not 

need to change the times (they are automatically pre-set from 8:00am to 5:00pm).  If you are 

dropping your child off late, you will need to enter the absence note leaving the start time as 

8:00am and change the finish time to the time you dropped your child off ie 9:00am.  If you are 

picking your child up early you will change the start time to the time of collection ie 12:00pm and 

you can leave the finish time at 5:00pm if your child is not returning to school that day. 
 

If your child is marked ‘Not Present’ on the morning roll and an absence note has not been en-

tered into Compass, you will receive a SMS notification around 10:00am.  This SMS will have a 

link that will take you directly to the Compass App to enter the absence note for your child.  Thank 

you for your prompt responses in entering these absences thus far. 
 

All parents of children in Years 3-6 should be using Compass for late arrivals, early departures or 

full day absences.  Parents of children in Years K-2 can use the Kiosk located in the office for late 

arrivals and early departures but should be using Compass for full day absences.  
 

We have uploaded the Term 4 important dates into Compass.  At this stage they can only be 

viewed on a desktop by clicking on the calendar icon or by clicking the ‘open in browser’ option on 

your mobile device (and then clicking on the calendar icon).  We hope to have this information 

easily accessible on mobile devices soon.  We have also entered some dates for 2019 including 

the Swimming Carnival, Cross Country and Athletics Carnival. 
 

In 2019, Parent/Teacher Interviews will be booked via Compass, this includes the Maths Assess-

ment Interviews (MAIs) that are undertaken on the first 2 days of the school year.  More infor-

mation will be sent home towards the end of this term with instructions on how to book a MAI for 

your child/ren. 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUBMIT A 

LEAVE FORM FOR ABSENCES OF 

MORE THAN 5 DAYS 

Just pop in to office for a copy 
CHANGING SCHOOLS? 

Please advise us in writing ASAP 

If you are reading this newsletter thoroughly and you notice this small item - ring Maria on Mon-

day—the first  person will receive a small box of chocolates for your outstanding effort. 



 



 

Our Year 2 children had a great time at  Russ on the Bus visit—Christy Mave was the  
author and all the students got to receive a free book which she signed for them!  



 FROM OUR P & F TEAM…………… 

 



 

SCHOOL BANKING 
Last day to order rewards is Wednesday 5 Decem-
ber.  Not guaranteed delivery this year as they are 
running behind.   
Last day to bank money is Wednesday 12 December 
 
Thank you to our wonderful Banking ladies 
Tammy Karen and Haijne we appreciate 
you and farewell Haijne. 



 

We raised 

over 

$6,000 



 

Year 3 had a great day at  

The Wetlands Education Centre 



 

 

 

 

 



 CHOIR AND BAND PERFORMANCE – Tuesday 4th December 2018 

Please make sure you complete the online permission forms for all band and choir students attending our perfor-
mances on Tuesday and then for choir the following Monday: 

Tuesday 4th December 2018 - Evergreen Life Care, West Gosford and Imperial Shopping Centre, Gosford 

Monday 10th December 2018 *Choir only* - Presbyterian Aged Care Centre 

*Permission notes are due back by Friday 20/11/2018 

Band Information and Permission note: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSfAGcPBTWRVAaaCVOLhizYPKLa7VuzEwXIPF4tLL5jKeI6ecg/viewform?usp=sf_link  

Band Website: https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/home  

Choir Information and Permission note: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSeI0viltuBQU13uoqAQwnPjFlpuVRwEACFql_gCZrBHFKhlqg/viewform?usp=sf_link 

Choir website: https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/choir?authuser=0  

MUSIC TOGETHER EVENING 

All our students learning guitar, recorder, keyboard and 
band instruments are invited to our bi-annual Music To-
gether Evening at St Patrick’s - Wednesday 12th December 
2018. Students are invited to select a piece of music to 
learn for the evening to showcase where they are at learn-
ing their instrument of choice. It is such a wonderful even-
ing sharing our talents as musicians with each other and 
our families and building confidence with performances. 
Please refer to the flyer and chat to Mrs Morris if you have 
any questions.  

Register via our online Music Together registration form: 
https://goo.gl/forms/bLfFBNI6aTlQW5D73  

  

 

 

 

KEYBOARD AND GUITAR  

LESSONS 

If you are interested in regis-
tering for guitar and/or key-
board lessons at school for 
next year please see our flyers 
for more information. All en-
rolments through the Central 
Coast Conservatorium of Mu-
sic. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfAGcPBTWRVAaaCVOLhizYPKLa7VuzEwXIPF4tLL5jKeI6ecg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfAGcPBTWRVAaaCVOLhizYPKLa7VuzEwXIPF4tLL5jKeI6ecg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/home
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeI0viltuBQU13uoqAQwnPjFlpuVRwEACFql_gCZrBHFKhlqg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeI0viltuBQU13uoqAQwnPjFlpuVRwEACFql_gCZrBHFKhlqg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeI0viltuBQU13uoqAQwnPjFlpuVRwEACFql_gCZrBHFKhlqg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/choir?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-choir/choir?authuser=0
https://goo.gl/forms/bLfFBNI6aTlQW5D73


 

ALINTA UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 
Below are the uniform shop open days and hours for January/February 2019 : 

Tuesday 22 Jan    8.30 - 10.30 

Tuesday 29 Jan     2-  4 

Thursday 31 Jan    8.30 to 10.30 

Friday 1 Feb           2.30 - 4 

Tuesday 5Feb       8.30 - 10.30 

A very beautiful Year 5 
Liturgy 



 


